Clarification No. 1

Construction of 29 Fisheries Port Offices

Publication reference: CFCU/2005/TR 0303.02/W/001
Q1.
Who will be responsible for the connection of the utility lines?
A1. 
Please refer to paragraph 7 in Section 2 in Volume 3 which writes:  

Utility lines shall be brought up to the border of the each Fisheries Port Office (FPO) site by the Beneficiary. The Contractor shall take the utility line from this point which is in the boundary and connect it to the FPO. Accordingly, for such cases, distances to power, water supply and telephone utilities have been given as 3 metres in the following table. Refer to Section 2.3.2 for wastewater disposal.

Q2. 
Who will be responsible for obtaining the permissions and pay the fees of these permissions and licences?
A2.
Please refer to Article 1.5, General Requirements in paragraph 4 and 6 in Technical Specifications, Volume 3, which writes;
The Contractor has to provide all permits and approvals required by any authority or organization in accordance with Turkish law. The Beneficiary will show every effort to help the Contractor while receiving the permissions. This includes building permit, connection to public services etc. All has to be included in the contract price stated in Volume 4.

Costs for connecting to the municipal and other services such as water and wastewater, electricity supply and telephone connection are considered to be included in the contract price and hence, paid for by the Contractor.
Q3.
What kind of “work completion certificate” is needed to be complaint?
A3.
As indicated in article 4.2.3 of Instructions to Tenderers in Volume 1, Section 1 “any kind of construction works” shall be accepted as similar work and these kinds of works “Work Completion Certificates” can be submitted according to the amounts stated in the same article.
Q4. 
Does the translation of the documents need to be notary approved?
A4.
Notary approval is only needed in the work completion certificates. 
